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Kinghams
to celebrate
60 years

Place your
anniversary
photo and
story in

The Telegram

READERSREADERS

BIRTHSBIRTHS

At close of business July 24
Wheat........................ $7.30
Milo........................... $4.62
Corn........................... $5.12
Soybeans................. $12.59

MARKETSMARKETS

OBITUARIESOBITUARIES
William D. Jansonius

June 6, 1914 - July 17, 2008

Delores Stapp
Retirement Reception
Wednesday, July 30, 2008

3:00 - 5:00 P.M.
NWKLS/Norton Public Library

Meeting Room

Gilman, Patricia Marie 
(Streit), devoted wife, mother, 
mother-in-law, grandmother, 
daughter-in-law, sister, sister-in-
law, godmother, aunt, and friend, 
landed gently in God’s  arms on 
July 12, 2008. Patty, as she was 
known to those who knew and 
loved her, was a gentle, loving, 
and caring gift to anyone who 
had the privilege of crossing her 
path in life.

Patty was the eighth born child 
of Victor and Patricia (Urban) 
Streit.  She was born June 11, 
1960, into a home of brothers, 
and was actually the seventh 
child in a family of nine living 
children, and was the first girl.  
She was a much welcome addi-
tion to the family, and her family 
was always very important to 
her.  She was born and raised 
in the Norton, KS area. Patty 
attended Norton schools, and 
graduated from Norton Com-
munity High School in 1979.

Shortly after her graduation, 
she began her welding career at 
New Age Industries in Norton, 
KS, and worked there for many 
years. She continued welding 
at various companies through-
out her life, including Boeing 
Wichita, and most recently, was 
employed by Case Manufactur-
ing in Wichita, where she had 
been employed for the last 14 
years.  

She also spent countless hours 
devoting her time and talents at 
Wichita Jeeps Cycle Club. Patty 
was a dedicated employee, a 
hard worker, and was always 
conscientious of the quality of 
her work.

Patricia married the love of 
her life, Gregory Paul Gilman, 
on September 21, 1985.  Patty 
and Greg had two sons whom she 
adored and lived her life around. 
Justin Matthew, and Joshua Paul, 
along with their father, were the 
brightest lights in her life.  

She recently welcomed with 
love into their life a remark-
able daughter-in-law, Sarah 
Kathleen (Berning), wife of 
Justin, and was blessed with a 
granddaughter, Kaily Nicole, 
who both completed her desire 
to have girls in her life to love 
and cherish as well.

Patty was preceded in death by 
her parents, Victor and Patricia 
(Urban) Streit, her grandparents, 
Henry (Hank) and Marie (Nusse) 
Streit and William (Bill) and 
Bertha (Jacobs) Urban, two in-
fant brothers, Michael Lee Streit 

and Mark Gregory Streit, two 
nieces, Shanna Elizabeth Streit 
and Emily Jean Streit, her god-
mother and aunt, Leona Streit, 
her father-in-law, Paul Gilman, 
uncles William (Bill) Urban, 
Eugene Streit, Paul Miner, and 
Harry Jones, and aunts Gwendo-
lyn (Streit) Bruggaman, Shirley 
(Kent) Urban.

Survivors include her hus-
band, Greg, her son and family, 
Justin, Sarah, and Kaily Gilman, 
Josh Gilman, all of Wichita, 
brothers Rob Streit, Seattle, 
WA, Ron and Denise (Kleffner) 
Streit, Omaha, NE, Roger and 
Sharon (Thomas) Streit, Fay-
etteville, TN, Rich Streit, Las 
Vegas, NV, Randy Streit, Nor-
ton, KS, Victor Ray and Tammy 
Streit, Salina, KS, Ralph and 
Lynn (Thorton) Streit, Larned, 
KS, sister Pamela (Streit) Bigge, 
Norton, KS, mother-in-law 
Marilee and Merle Shogren, 
Manhattan, KS, many uncles, 
and aunts, many nieces and 
nephews, great nieces and neph-
ews, cousins and her extended 
family at Jeeps Cycle Club in 
Wichita, KS.

Baker Funeral Home, 100 S. 
Cedar, Valley Center, KS is han-
dling arrangements.  Visitation 
with the family will be Friday, 
July 25, 2008 from 5-6 pm at 
the funeral home, followed by 
a Rosary and Condolences to 
Patty from 6-7 pm.  Mass of the 
Christian Burial will be held 
Saturday, July 26, at 10:00 am 
at Church of the Resurrection, 
4910 N. Woodlawn, Wichita, 
KS with burial to follow at 
Kechi Township Cemetery, 
northwest corner of 61st N and 
Hillside, Kechi, KS.

With sincere gratitude from 
the family of Patty, the Patricia 
Gilman Memorial Fund has 
been established by Wichita 
Jeeps Cycle Club at Chisholm 
Trail Bank in Park City, KS.

Patricia Marie Gilman
June 11, 1960 - July 12, 2008

William D. “Bill” Jansonius, 
son of Jake and Ella (DeWitt) 
Jansonius, was born June 6, 1914 
on a farmstead north of Luctor. He 
was the oldest of five children.  He 
died on Thursday, July 17, 2008 at 
the Norton County Hospital, at the 
age of 94 years.

He grew up on the family farm 
southeast of Prairie View, and at-
tended White Hall County Grade 
School. He was a member of 
the Luctor Christian Reformed 
Church and served as deacon and 
elder of the consistory.

He married Grada Van Kooten 
April 2, 1940 at the bride’s home 
southeast of Long Island. To this 
union, three children were born: 
Evalee Joyce, Willard Gale, and 
Cleo James.   

They lived south of Prairie 
View, where Mr. Jansonius en-
joyed farming and raising cattle.  
He and Grada spent most of their 
married life on the farm, moving 
into Prairie View in 1997.  He re-
sided in Prairie View until July 4, 

2008 when he became ill.
Mr. Jansonius was preceded in 

death by his parents, Jake and Ella 
Jansonius; two sisters: Arlene Jan-
sonius and Cornelia Schemper; 
brother-in-law Charles Schemper; 
and two brothers, Harold Janso-
nius and Dick Jansonius.

Survivors include his wife, 
Grada, of Logan Manor in Logan; 
daughter Evalee Hall and hus-
band, Dick, of Pine, Ariz.; sons 
Willard Jansonius of Prairie View 
and Cleo Jansonius of Logan; 
grandson Clint Schulze and wife, 
Monica, of Buckeye, Ariz.; great 
grandchildren: Jordan, Sierra and 
Shaylynn Schulze of Buckeye, 
Ariz.; four sisters-in-law: Hazel 
Jansonius and Anne Jansonius, 
both of Prairie View,; Henrietta 
Van Kooten of Long Island; and 
Genevieve Van Kooten of San-
born, Iowa; along with many 
nieces, nephews, and friends.

His memory shall long be cher-
ished by all of his family and 
friends.

Card of Thanks
Thank you so very much for your thoughtfulness and support since 

our recent loss.  Your comforting words and prayers, the cards, flowers, 
meals shared and memorial contributions have all been appreciated 
and will always be remembered.

Special thanks to the ladies from the Luctor Christian Reformed 
Church for providing a luncheon after the service.

The family of Bill Jansonius

News to (785) 877-3361  

Marion F. Long
July 2, 1912 - July 17, 2008

Maxine Brown
July 23, 2008

— Open House. NCHS Class 
of 1958, Norton American Le-
gion, July 26, 2-4 p.m.

The Duplicate Bridge Club met 
Wednesday evening at the Norton 
Manor for their weekly session 
with three tables present. Win-
ners were: first, Claudia Bridges 
and Norm Walter; tie for second 
and third, were Myron Veh and 
Jerry Moritz and Sam and Bonnie 
Manning. 

Mackenzie (Ostmeyer) Hall-
man recently graduated, summa 
cum laude, from the Kansas State 
University School of Veterinary 
Medicine. 

Mrs. Hallman is a 2001 graduate 
of Northern Valley High School. 
She is the daughter of Kevin and 

Mim Tubs, Almena.
Mrs. Hallman is participating in 

a one-year small-animal medicine 
and surgery clinical internship at 
the Virginia-Maryland Regional 
College of Veterinary Medicine. 
which is located in Blacksburg, 
Va.

Marion F. Long passed away 
Thursday, July 17, 2008, at Hays 
Medical Center in Hays at the age 
of 96. He was born July 2, 1912, 
on a farm in Almelo Township of 
Norton County, the son of Adolph 
and Ollie (Pool) Long.

Mr. Long was reared on the 
family farm along with his eight 
brothers and sisters. He attended 
St. Joseph Grade School.

On August 2, 1939, he was unit-
ed in marriage to Gladys Lorraine 
Gilleece at the St. Joseph Catholic 
Church in New Almelo. They 
made their home on a farm near 
New Almelo most of their married 
life. Nine sons and five daughters 
were born to their union.

Mr. Long helped out on the 
family farm while growing up and 
continued to farm most of his adult 
life. In addition, he operated a 
grocery store for 10 years. He was 
a member of St. Joseph Catholic 
Church, Knights of Columbus-3rd 
Degree, and Lenora Senior Center. 
He served as a Eucharistic Minis-
ter for his church and was a board 
member of the senior center.

Survivors include his wife, 
Lorraine of St. John’s Indepen-
dent Living Apartments in Hays; 
nine sons and daughter-in-laws, 
Kenneth and Dorothy, Nixa, 
Mo.; Roger and JoAnn, New 
Almelo; Joseph and Rose Ann, 

Climax Springs, Mo.; Tom and 
Jan, Woodruff; Floyd & Karen, 
Kimball, Neb.; Frank and Leticia, 
St. Elizabeth, Mo.; Fred and Carol, 
Independence; Gary and Carolyn, 
Hill City; and Leonard and Joan, 
Logan; five daughters and four 
sons-in-law, Rita and Bill Barker, 
Hays; Rhonda and Dale Rice, 
Moundridge; Irene Schieferecke, 
McPherson; Imogene and Doyle 
McDougal, Lexington, Neb.; and 
Geraldine and Mark Baalmann, 
Grinnell; two brothers and sisters-
in-law, Earnest and Mary Lou, 
Lenora and Francis and Alvera, 
Beloit; 36 grandchildren and 47 
great grandchildren; other rela-
tives and friends.

He was preceded in death by 
his parents; infant son, Lawrence; 
son-in-law, Bob Molnar; two 
brothers, Andrew and Howard; 
four sisters, Christina Deneke, 
Lavina Cook, Nora Deneke and 
Margaret Bates; and infant grand-
son, Joshua Baalmann.

Mass of the Resurrection was 
held Monday, July 21 at St. Joseph 
Catholic Church, New Almelo,  
with Rev. Vincent Thu Laing and 
Rev. Galen Long, officiating.

Burial was in St. Joseph Cem-
etery, New Almelo.  Memorial 
Funds are suggested for St. Joseph 
Catholic Church and St. John’s 
Nursing Home of Hays.

Curtis and Tiffany VanDerVeen 
and their son Michael, Prairie 
View, are sharing the good news of 
the birth of their second child and 
Michael’s sister, Chloe Mara, who 
was born June 27, 2008 at 7:56 
a.m. at the Norton County Hos-
pital. She weighed eight pounds 
and four ounces and was 21 inches 
long.

Maternal grandparents are Den-
nis and Marcia Paulsen, Phillips-
burg. Paternal grandparents are 
Marvin and Wauneta VanDer-
Veen, Prairie View.

Great grandparents include 
Merl and Gerry Francis, Phil-
lipsburg, and Maxine Schemper, 
Prairie View.

Take the
family out

to the
movies!

Maxine Brown died Wednes-
day, July 23, 2008 at the Phillips 
County Hospital Long Term Care. 
She was 86.

Survivors are sons Charlie of 
Phillipsburg, Dennie of Norton, 
and Steve of Hays; one brother, 
Lester Gates of Goodland; and 
9 grandchildren and 13 great-
grandchildren.

Services will be held Saturday 
at 11 a.m. in the Olliff-Boeve Me-

morial Chapel, Phillipsburg with 
Pastor Joel Hiesterman, officiat-
ing. Burial will be in the Pleasant 
View Cemetery, Logan.

Memorial contributions may be 
given to Phillips County Hospital 
Long Term Care or the Kansas 
State University Center for Basic 
Cancer Research.

Olliff-Boeve Memorial Chapel, 
Phillipsburg, is in charge of ar-
rangements.

RE-ELECT
Troy

Thomson
for

Sheriff
PAID FOR BY TROY THOMSON
SUSAN THOMSON, TREASURER

John and Anna Kingham, Nor-
ton, will celebrate their 60th wed-
ding anniversary with an open 
house from 2 to 4 p.m., Sunday, 
July 27 at the Norton Library 
Community Room. 

John Kingham and Anna Sauer 
were married July 30, 1948, in 
Benkelman, Neb. The couple 
has spent their entire married life 
engaged in farming northwest of 
Norton.

Everyone is invited to attend. 
The event will be hosted by their 
children: Ivan and Joyce King-
ham, Norton, Joyce and Ray 
Royal, Sedgwick, Norman and 
Marjorie Kingham, Almena, Janis 
Kingham, Lincoln, Neb., Doris 
and Darryl Watts, Wellington 
and Donna and Steve Tanner, 
Norton.

The couple has 11 grandchildren 

and 14 great-grandchildren.
If you are unable to attend, greet-

ings may be sent to the Kinghams 
at Rural Route 1 Box 123, Norton, 
Kan. 67654. The couple requests 
no gifts, only your presence.

Let’s Go
to the
Movie

July 25-
July 30 Showing at the

NORTON
THEATRE
The Dark Knight

You Don’t Mess
with the Zohan

2 Hours, 42 Minutes (PG-13) Premiere

(Premiere) (PG-13)
2 Hour, 3 Minutes

Friday and Saturday: 8:00 p.m.
Sunday, 4:00 and 7:00 p.m.

Mon., Tues., Wed. at 7:00 p.m.

Since Dark Knight is a Premiere,
Only Premiere Passes Accepted.

All Passes Accepted for Zohan

Dark Night — $7 and $6 • Zohan — General Admission $6 and $5
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